
 

   

  

How to Reach Us 

Address 

1326 4th St. 

PO Box 65 

Elk River, MN 55330 

Office 

Hours 

Tues/Thurs 

10:00am-3:00pm  

Wed 10:00am-4:00pm 

Phone 763-441-5482 

E-mail 
office@ 

holytrinityelkriver.org 

Website Holytrinityelkriver.org 

Facebook 
www.facebook.com/ 

HolyTrinityElkRiver 

Dates to Remember 

 May 2023 

14 

Worship 10:00 am 

Rev Mark Moore 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

MOTHER’S DAY! 

21 

Worship 10:00 am 

CLEAN UP DAY! 

SWEET SHOPPE! 

28 
Worship 10:00 am 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 

29 MEMORIAL DAY 

 June 2023 

1 MEALS ON WHEELS 

3 Women’s Group 

4 
Trinity Sunday 

Rev Mark Moore 

Worship 10:00 am 

7 Guardian Angels Golf 
Tournament 11:00 am 

10 
SPRING SALE! 

9:00 am-3:00 pm 

11 

Rev Mark Moore 

Worship 10:00 am 

LAST DAY OF SUNDAY 
SCHOOL 

18 
Rev Nate Castens 

Worship 10:00 am 

25 
Rev. Nate Castens 

Worship 10:00 am 

 July 2023 

2 
Lyla Aaland 

Worship 10:00 am 

TRINITY TRIBUNE 
Feel the love! 

This week I visited the Cathedral of Our Merciful 
Saviour in Faribault.  I hoped that somehow there 
might be a record of our own incorporation papers 
since Bishop Whipple was involved in the land 
purchase for Holy Trinity.  Reverend James Zotalis, 
the Dean of the Cathedral and my tour guide 
assured me that they would not have any such 
thing.  He said that they were notorious record 
keepers at that time.   

The Cathedral of Our Merciful Saviour is the first 
Cathedral to be built as a Cathedral in the American 
Church.  It was built by the Rt. Rev. Henry 
Benjamin Whipple, D.D., L.L., D., First Bishop of 
Minnesota, as his own church.  Rev. Whipple was 
persuaded to come to Faribault by Rev. James 
Lloyd Breck.  He and his colleague, Rev. David 
Sanford had built a parish church, The Church of 
The Good Shepherd, two blocks west of the present 
Cathedral building.  The community raised $4,000 
and Alexander Faribault, a French-Canadian fur 
trader and a Roman Catholic, donated seven acres 
of land.  In 1862 the building of “The Bishop’s 
Church” began.  It was not completed until 1869.  
The building was consecrated in 1869 by Rt. Rev. 
Jackson Kemper, Bishop of Wisconsin. 

Dr. Breck had established a parish school prior to 
Bishop Whipple’s arrival.  It was the beginning of Shattuck Grammar School.  In 1866, 
Bishop and Mrs. Whipple began St. Mary’s Hall in their own house.  A thriving Episcopal 
community worshiped in the new Cathedral. 

I learned so much more—interesting history like attempted murder during a Sunday 
morning service, Bishop Whipple’s special relationship with the Indians and other facts, 
which I will share next newsletter. 

I was shocked to learn that present day Sunday worship at the Cathedral may only be 
attended by less than 20 persons.  Rev. Zotalis was equally shocked that our little 
church usually has twice that number.  More next newsletter. 

Keys, Door Codes and Safe Church. 

First of all, to any of you who have keys or door codes to the church, you are owed a 
huge thank you!  If you have one or both of these, it’s because you volunteered your 
time, talent and hard work as part of this special faith family.  THANK YOU! 

We seem to have a number of different kinds of locks so we are trying for some con-
sistency.  In the meantime, please double check when you lock up whatever facility/
door you used that the lock is engaged. 

Safe Church has been revised and is offered in a much more user-friendly format.  It is 
divided up into sections so that you only need take sections that pertain to your role in 
the church.  You will get an email from Emily in the office with instructions on what 
parts you have to take and an invitation from Praesidium Academy with instructions on 
how to access the training.  It is all online and you can take each section at home when 
convenient.  These lessons are short, usually about 15 minutes each and will take much 
less time than in previous years. When you have completed, please let Emily in the of-
fice know and she will print out the transcript for the office file. If you remain in the role 
which requires Safe Church, it is necessary to repeat every three years.  Hopefully by 
the time three years go by they will have developed a short refresher course. 
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Meet The Rev. Mark Moore 

In order to get to know one another a little better I was 
asked to write a short bio for you all. As most of you 
know I am originally from Illinois, in the Chicago suburbs. 
And that makes me a Bears fan. After a couple of years 
(76 – 78) in Cleveland, OH moved to Southeastern Wis-
consin and sold industrial equipment throughout the 
state. In 1990 we moved back to Illinois and eventually 
started my own business, again in industrial equipment. 
By 2000 I realized that I needed to respond to the call to 
the priesthood. I graduated seminary and was ordained 
in 2006 and began my ministry at St. Paul’s in Water-
town, WI. In 2012 I moved to St. Thomas of Canterbury 
in Greendale, WI and retired from there in 2018.  

Sandra and I were married in 2016 and we each have 
two children. One in Chicago, Two in Minneapolis area, 
and one in Portland, OR. Since we wanted to be closer to 
children our best option was here in Minnesota. So, in 
2020 we bought a fixer upper near Annandale. Our big-
gest challenge since moving here has been getting accli-
mated to a new area during the covid crisis. We are still 
cautious but are enjoying being part of a church commu-
nity again both in Litchfield and Elk River and being clos-
er to children and grandchildren.  

 

Meet The Rev. Nate Castens 

I grew up in small churches.  My 
father was a Lutheran pastor and 
our family was well-suited to small 
congregations.  Until my seminary 
internship my home parish num-
bered under 500 souls, and my first 
parish was a two-point call in south-
ern Illinois. 

I also confess that I am still a Lutheran and, I hasten to 
add, I am also an Episcopalian.  Call me a Lutherpalian or 
an Episcotheran; my Christian faith is expressed most 
meaningfully for me in a worship setting and in the com-
pany of other faithful people gathered around good 
preaching and the Eucharist.  That’s where I’m fed spirit-
ually and feel most at home.  And I love the music of the 
Christian church, classical, traditional, modern, and devel-
oped recently. 

I married Nancy 53+ years ago and together we enjoy 
many hobbies — camping in a trailer pulled by a diesel 
Ford 250, traveling fairly often to the UK and to Europe, 
and when we’re home in Chanhassen, working in our 
landscape perennial gardens (and forever developing and 
re-developing them!).  We’re both readers and watchers 
of mysteries, especially the more respectable British vari-
ety.  Individually I collect old photographs (found in an-
tique stores) featuring faces which I think are somehow 
striking or memorable; remember that beauty is in the 
eye of the beholder. 

Two sons in our family: Matt (with multiple sclerosis) in 
Chaska and his daughter Abigail (18) who lives with us; 
and Titus (EMT/fire fighter/fire marshal) near Char-
lottesville, Virginia, and wife Spring & son Gavin (8). 

I am glad to be with you on two Sundays at the end of 
these summer months. 

I hope to remember as many names as possible but 
make no promises.  I have no objection to “Fr. Nate” but 
I am most comfortable with “Pastor Nate,”” the name 
I’ve been called for these 50-some years.  I thank you in 
advance for your hospitality and the grace shared with 
me and Nancy each time we’re with you.   

God go with you… Pastor Nate 

When you sit in a pew waiting for ser-
vice to begin, what do you notice?  The 
people in front of you?  The children 
across from you?  The piano and organ?  
People coming through the door?  The 
altar? Do you look through the bulletin? 

Then the music starts, and the acolyte 
and celebrant walk down the aisle and 
up the steps to the altar.  You then are 

probably concentrating on your hymnal or bulletin.  Ever 
wonder what is happening near the altar??? 

There’s a solution if you are curious about that last state-
ment above.  You could become part of the altar party by 
being an acolyte, and then you would see very different 
things.   

When my boys were young, they became acolytes at our 
church, and I was always curious about what that was 
like.  I never had the chance to be an acolyte until a cou-
ple of years ago, here at Holy Trinity, and I have been 
grateful ever since. 

In simplest terms, the acolyte dresses in traditional robes 
and assists the celebrant with whatever he/she needs. 
There is a process that the acolyte follows from lighting 
the candles before the service to extinguishing them at 
the end of service.  In between, the acolyte becomes 
part of the choreography of the service.  No one in the 
church pays attention to the acolyte as he/she moves 
around the altar providing the celebrant with items need-
ed at various times.  For the acolyte, this is a very differ-
ent “picture” from what the congregations sees. For me, 
at least, there is a sense of holiness and blessing present 
at the altar that I never experience when I am “just in 
the pew.”   

If you are at all curious about this opportunity at church, 
please contact me. I will invite you to join me ON THE 
ALTAR for a service to experience this for yourself.  
Training to be an acolyte is very simple, not painful in the 
least, and would probably require your presence once a 
month.  Think of this as a worthy and meaningful dona-
tion to your church . 

Peace and blessings, 
Daryl Herrmann 
 
 

Prayer Shawl 

The group meets each Thursday and the social hall is 
open starting around 1 PM for fellowship. You do not 
need to have a project on which to work to join us. The 
group also collates, staples and folds the bulletins, news-
letters, and other mailings. If you want to learn to knit or 
crochet or just want to visit, please feel free to stop in 
and sit for a time. 

Mary Brugger, marygbrugger@icloud.com 
320-267-3343. 

Coffee Hour Hospitality 
The fellowship and treats provided 

during coffee hour are the results of 
many people working together. This is 

a fun and rewarding experience. 
Sign up in the kitchen.  
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SR. WARDEN                     JOYCE LECLAIRE 

In place of the regular April Vestry meeting, we held a retreat at my home.  It is important that we get to 
know each other, build trust and a team spirit, look at where we are and what challenges we need to work 
on this coming year.  Aside from me, the senior warden, you probably have one of the youngest Vestry’s in a 
long time!  What a great group, progressive, committed, full of ideas and energy!  We are so blessed to have 
them all, leading us through these interesting, changing and challenging times in the church.  Please keep us 
in your prayers! 
Joyce LeClaire, Senior Warden 

My name is Craig Loya and 
I am the Bishop of the 
Episcopal Church in Minne-
sota.  

In the tradition I represent, 
there is no greater moral 
imperative than welcoming 
the stranger, and offering 
love and compassion to 

those on the margins of society. Offering 
generous welcome to immigrants is one of 
the core values of the more than 16,000 
Minnesota Episcopalians I represent, in-
cluding many residents of Sherburne 
County. The Episcopal Church has called 
again and again on its members to take 
action to achieve justice for immigrants 
and refugees. The immigration policy in 
our country unjustly targets people of col-
or, and exercises particularly reprehensible 
cruelty in the way it separates children 
from their families. Even more, ICE con-
tracts offer financial incentives for local 
communities to support this cruelty and to 
keep their jails full.  

My own family immigrated from Mexico in 
search of a better life, and if our policies 
and enforcement practices many decades 
ago had been as aggressively racist as 
they are today, I may very well not be 

standing here before you because my 
grandfather would have been separated 
from his family or incarcerated, and my 
family’s story would have unfolded very 
differently. The policies and practices that 
ICE exercises in enforcing immigration 
laws cut against the values of my Christian 
tradition, the traditions of many other 
people of faith, and the values we hold 
most dear as Minnesotans. I urge you in 
the strongest possible terms to end ICE’s 
contract with Sherburne County.  

Braver Angels 

In February ECMN hosted a workshop entitled Depolarizing: Respecting Others with Different Beliefs.  It was attended 
by 80 people.  ECMN would like to support faith communities down the path of learning what it means and looks like to 
participate in the Holy Spirit’s work to bring people together across lines of difference.   Faith communities can lead the 
way, helping members and neighbors learn how to see God in and to listen to people who have different political opin-
ions.   

Resources available are: 

 A Braver Angels workshop in your church, or in a community gathering place. 

 A forum on the role of contemplative practices in reconciliation (with a Braver Angels workshop or 
separately). 

 Information on how to start a Braver Angels chapter in your church or community. 

The need for greater understanding and compassion across lines of difference is at an historic high.  This is something 
we might pursue with one of the churches with whom we used to work.  Union (United Church of Christ) and a close 
neighbor is actively involved in related activities.  Please let someone on the Vestry know if you are interested. 

SARI 

What the heck is SARI?  SARI stands for Sanctuary And Resistance to Injustice.  Folks (mostly members of Union and 
Elk River Lutheran) from this group have been holding a vigil outside of the Sherburne County Jail every Wednesday, 
regardless of weather, for several years.  The purpose of the vigil is to support and call attention to the plight of immi-
grants detained in the Sherburne County Jail.  If you are interested, you can join this group any Wednesday from 3:30 – 
4:30 pm on the frontage road in front of the Sherburne County Courthouse and jail.  Our bishop, Rt. Rev. Craig Loya 
visited the county commissioners on behalf of the detained immigrants and SARI.  Below is the statement he made.    

Bishop’s Visit! 

Nov 5th, 2023 
Those who have been attending Holy 

Trinity and have been members of an-

other Church and wish to be affiliated 

with the Episcopal Church may make 

a public affirmation of their faith in 

the presence of Bishop Craig Loya on 

November 5th when he visits. 

In addition, if anyone is considering 

confirmation or baptism on that day, 

now is the time to let us know. Prepa-

ration for confirmation is available 

online. 

God is saying to you 

today, “Never forget: I 

am always with you. 

In good times and 

in bad times. 

On mountain tops and in 

valleys. In joy and in 

tears. In blessings and in 

trials. Whatever you are 

going through. I am right 

there beside you. 

Every day. Every night. 

Every step of the way. 

I love you and 

I won’t leave you. 

Trust me to take care of 

you and be faithful to 

you in every season 

that you walk through.” 
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JR. WARDEN                     DUSTIN CAMPBELL 
Clean Up Day is scheduled for May 21st. There is a sign up sheet by the office. Many hands make lighter work. I hope 
as many as possible can stay after service and help clean and refresh our church inside and out. 

Dustin Campbell; dcamp45@msn.com or 208-305-9976 

LITURGY/WORSHIP                   GAIL WEBER 

PASTORAL CARE                      LYLA AALAND 

Our prayer chain list is very active, and I've had a nice increase in participation as well as requests. Please 
remember to use the prayer request cards in the pews or by the little wooden church. This will get your 
request on the Prayer Chain as well as the bulletin. You may call me with your request, or place it in my 
mailbox. Please do not leave requests on Emily's desk; thanks! 

We delivered Holy Communion to one of our parishioners who has difficulty sitting through a church ser-
vice. If you know of anyone who would like communion, please let me know. 

We also have a new outreach visitor! Her name is "Sky" and she is a therapy dog. Her own-
er/handler is Joanie and Dick Nichols. She is now in our church directory as a friend of our church. A thera-
py dog is the emotional support and has different roles than service dogs. She received her Therapy Dog 
Evaluation on March 6th and passed. Our members helped with Sky's training by allowing Joanie to bring 
her to church and practice her socializing and visiting in the Parish Hall. Sky and Joanie are members of 
Helping and Healing Paws as a therapy dog. She has already been out in the community, including visiting 
seniors at many of the Guardian Angels' buildings. 

If you are home-bound and would like a visit from Sky and Joanie, please call or text Lyla Aaland, Pastoral Care 763-
218-6076 or createart@charter.net  

EVANGELISM                       JERRY WAITE 
For the coming year I would like to focus on adding pictures to the church website of people and events related to the 
activities sponsored by Holy Trinity. There are many events throughout the year, some that I can attend and some that 
I cannot. I would ask for the help of people that are able to attend, please share your pictures. I would like a large vol-
ume to choose from and include in the website.  

Jerry Waite, Evangelism 
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The last day of Sunday School for the year will be June 11th. We will have a little celebration and 
kick-off to summer. Watch for more information on a summer youth get-together!   

Emily Schroeder, emfschroeder@gmail.com or 763-227-8269 

EDUCATION                     EMILY SCHROEDER 

SERVICE                     KATHARINE WILSON 

CAER Food Donation Reminders: 

If you would like to make a monetary donation, please make your check out to CAER, and you can drop it in my mail-
box, Katharine Wilson. Great donation ideas are available on the CAER website. 

https://www.caerfoodshelf.org/food-shelf-donations 

Please, no clothing or household items. Food only. Don’t forget paper egg cartons (no plastic or styrofoam). 

Katharine Wilson; katywilson1126@gmail.com or 208-305-4068 

Meals On Wheels Through the Month of June 

Women’s Group at Holy Trinity 
All women are invited to be a part of the women’s group.   We’re a fun bunch!  The first Saturday of the month at 9:30 
a.m. you’ll find us enjoying a cup of coffee and conversation with lots of laughter in the Moyer Hall.  We hold a business 
meeting with an agenda and supporting documents.    

The role of the women’s group is to give back and to help where needed when we have the ability to do so both finan-
cially and with our time.  To accomplish this, the Group holds two major events of the year; the Book, Bake & Brat Sale 
in the spring and the Holiday Bazaar in the Fall.  Proceeds from these events are dispersed throughout our Community, 
State and even Globally.  We also support our faith community by contributing to a variety of Church/Parish needs as 
well as providing support for church-wide events. 

Speaking of the Book, Bake & Brat Sale –  this event will be held on JUNE 10TH.  Please save your books, puzzles, mov-
ies, CD’s, crafts and plants for this event! 

There’s no membership dues or monthly commitment.  Come when you can!    

If you have any questions, feel free to reach out to contact me. 

Blessings! 
Linda Krieger 
612-229-6590 (c)  763-441-7072 (h) 

Join us ‘FORE’ a ‘TEE’rific afternoon at Elk River Golf Club! Golf, 
network, enjoy the outdoors, have fun, and support the work of 
Guardian Angels Senior Services. Proceeds from this event will com-
plete the plan of creating putting greens at each of our assisted living 
communities. 

Registration: 11:00am    Shotgun Start: 12:00pm 

BBQ Dinner & Prizes to follow play. 

Elk River Golf Club, 20015 Elk Lake Road NW, Elk River 

Due to the unpredictability of Minnesota weather, this event will be held rain or shine unless cancelled by the 
course. No Refunds. Guardian Angels reserves the right to use photos from this event for promotional purposes. 

Games, Contests, and Cash Prizes to Winning Teams! 

1st Place - $400 2nd Place - $200 3rd Place $100 
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USHER RESPONSIBILITIES 
Being an Usher may be more important than you think!  

You are one of the first faces a new-comer encounters coming through the front door.   Greeting every-
one with a simple “Good morning!” and a smile goes a long way in making all feel welcomed.    

Usher duties include: 

1.  Placing the Welcome banner outside in front of the church and bringing it in after the service. 

2. Unlock the front door before the service and lock it following the service. 

3.  Handing everyone a bulletin when they enter the church. 

4.  If needed, assist members/visitors in finding a place to sit. 

5.  In case of a large event, ushers can go to the front and excuse pews to go up for communion.  This helps with 
those unfamiliar to our customs. 

6.  Ring the church bell before the service begins (9:55 a.m. – 10:00 a.m.)  Fun fact; usually ushers ring the bell 
nine (9) times! 

7.  Ask two (2) individuals to carry up the gifts of Bread, Water and Wine.  This can be done before church begins 
or during sharing of the Peace.  The gifts are carried up to the altar after the Peace is shared. 

8.  Collect the Offering using the offertory plates during the Offertory hymn. 

9.  Bring up the Offering at the Doxology and hand it to the Acolyte.  

10.  Place the kneeler in the center area in front of the pews for Communion. 

11.  Be the last person to take Communion and move the kneeler back in its place. 

12.  After the service pick up any leftover bulletins and any other paper inserts and place in recycling.  

13.  Take the garbage and recycling to the curb. Recycle schedule is on the refrigerator. 

14.  Count all people in the Sanctuary, Parish Hall, Nursery and fill out attendance ticket (found on table in the en-
try).  After the service place the ticket on the record book in the Sacristy. 

Most importantly, welcome people with a smile, a “good morning”, and a bulletin.   We are always looking for more vol-
unteers; both women and men.   A training session will be provided – only takes about 30 minutes to walk through the 
duties. 

Respectfully,  
Dan Krieger 

612-328-4573  (c)  763-441-7072 (h)  

Guardian Angels 
Are you looking for a new opportunity to enrich 
your life?  Have I got a deal for you!   Consider 
volunteering at Guardian Angels!  There is a vari-
ety of ways you can volunteer.  How about a 
couple of hours at the Gift Shop at the Care Cen-
ter?  Offering your time at the dining site?  May-
be there is a spot for you at the new Bistro site?  
Lynn Owens, Volunteer Coordinator, would love 
to hear from you!  She has many areas that are 
need of volunteers at all of the locations.  Feel 
free to call her at 763-241-4460 or email her at 
lowens@ga-er.org.  Tell her, “Linda sent you!”  

Happy Volunteering! 
Linda Krieger 

Sweet Shoppe 

May 21st 

Bring in your 

treats! 

Pastor Nate 
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HOLY TRINITY EPISCOPAL CHURCH 

Priest-in-Charge:    

Parish Admin:  Emily Granlund 763-441-5482 

Music:  Bea Bastyr 763-441-4068 

Head Usher:  Dan Krieger 763-441-7072 

Altar Guild Chair:  Gail Weber 612-850-4250 

Women’s Group  

Co-Chairs:  

Linda Krieger 

 

763-441-7072 

 

Men’s  
Group Chair:  Gary Wedl 763-427-0776 

Youth/Sunday School:  Emily Schroeder 763-227-8269 

Little Free Library 
Steward 

Ann Wedl 763-427-0776 

HTEC VESTRY MEMBERS 

Senior Warden:  Joyce LeClaire 763-482-0170  

Junior Warden: Dustin Campbell 208-305-9976  

Service:  Katharine Wilson 208-305-4068  

Worship/Liturgy:  Gail Weber 612-850-4250 

Education:  Emily Schroeder 763-227-8269 

Evangelism:  Jerry Waite 763-438-3217  

Pastoral Care:  Lyla Aaland 763-218-6076 

Treasurer:  Mary Brugger 320-267-3343 

Vestry Clerk:  Ann Wedl 763-427-0776 

Special Blessings to all our May Birthday Trinitarians! 

10 – Gary Wedl 

13 – Gail Weber 

17 – Joyce LeClaire 

19 – Shar Baughman 

20 – Chris Robinson 

20 – Isaac Bishop 

21 – Jennifer Warner 

22 – Laura Huston 

22 – Gary Simonsen 

25 – Bruce Wilson 

If your birthday is missing or incorrect 
please let Emily in the office know! 

Special Blessings to all our June Birthday Trinitarians! 

08 – Owen Krogman 

10 – Jeff Nagorski 

11 – Mary Brugger 

11 – Richard Ngoye 

21 – Ann Wedl 

28 – Gideon Campbell 

If your birthday is missing or incorrect 
please let Emily in the office know! 

May 14 May 21 May 28 June 4 June 11 June 18 

Mark Moore Mark Moore Lyla Aaland Mark Moore Mark Moore Nate Castens 

Jeanne Simonsen Jane Lindenfelser Ginny Anderson Daryl Herrmann Dan Krieger Jeanne Simonsen 

Dan Krieger Dustin Campbell Ben Bastyr Dan Krieger Dave Raitz Jerry Waite 

Lyla Aaland Daryl Herrmann  Mo Campbell Lyla  Aaland Daryl Herrmann 

Mary Dare Mo Campbell Wes Gadsden Jane Lindenfelser Gail Weber Mo Campbell 

Larry Brugger Gail Weber Mary Brugger Lyla Aaland Katharine Wilson Mary Dare 

Katharine Wilson Mary Dare Jane Lindenfelser Dustin Campbell Linda Krieger Mary Brugger 

Jane Lindenfelser 

Lyla Aaland 

Linda Krieger 

Daryl Herrmann 

 Mary Dare 

Mo Campbell 

Julie Raitz 

Lyla Aaland 

Jane Lindenfelser 

Daryl Herrmann 

Mo Campbell Sweet Shoppe  Wes Gadsden Katharine Wilson Sweet Shoppe 

Liturgy Ministry Rota  

Altar Guild May: Daryl Herrmann & Kate Hansen  June: Gail Weber & Joyce LeClaire 

If you are unable to fill your volunteer position, please make your own substitution and leave word with the office.  
~~Thank you!~~ 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Office Hours: 

Tues: 10-3 

Wed: 10-4 

Thurs: 10-3 

1 2 3 4 

Prayer Shawl 

1:00 

5 6 

Women’s Group 

7 

Fifth Sunday 

of Easter 

8 9 10 11 

Prayer Shawl 

1:00 

12 13 

14 

Sixth Sunday 

of Easter 

Sunday School 

Mother’s Day! 

15 16 17 18 

Prayer Shawl 

1:00 

19 20 

21 

Seventh Sunday 

of Easter 

Clean Up Day 

Sweet Shoppe 

22 23 

 

24 25 

Prayer Shawl 

1:00 

26 27 

28 

Day of Pentecost 

Sunday 

Sunday School 

29 

Memorial Day 

30 31 June 1 

Prayer Shawl  

Meals on 

Wheels M-F 

2 

Meals on 

Wheels  

3 

Women’s Group 

4 

Trinity Sunday 

First Sunday after 

Pentecost 

5 

Meals on 

Wheels  

6 

Meals on 

Wheels  

7 

Meals on 

Wheels  

GA Golf 

Tournament 

8 

Prayer Shawl 

1:00 

Meals on 

Wheels  

9 

Meals on 

Wheels  

10 

Books Brats & 

Baked Goods Spring 

Sale 9-3 

11 

Second Sunday 

after Pentecost 

Last Day of Sun-

day School 

12 

Meals on 

Wheels  

13 

Meals on 

Wheels  

14 

Meals on 

Wheels  

15 

Prayer Shawl 

1:00 

Meals on 

Wheels  

16 

Meals on 

Wheels  

17 

18 

Third Sunday after 

Pentecost 

Sweet Shoppe 

Father’s Day 

19 

Meals on 

Wheels  

20 

Meals on 

Wheels  

21 

Meals on 

Wheels  

First Day of  

Summer 

22 

Prayer Shawl 

1:00 

Meals on 

Wheels  

23 

Meals on 

Wheels  

24 

25 

Fourth Sunday 

after Pentecost 

26 

Meals on 

Wheels  

27 

Meals on 

Wheels  

28 

Meals on 

Wheels  

29 

Meals on 

Wheels  

30 

Meals on 

Wheels  

July 1 

 

May-June 2023 
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